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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 14th June 2016

	Reference Number : 05/16


	Present
	Yes/No

	E Kennedy (Captain)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	No

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	No

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	Yes

	A Brotherston (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	S Henry 

	Yes

	A McGowan

	Yes

	M Brown
	Yes

	S McKinnon
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	P MacMillan and A Stevenson

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : B Mackintosh
Seconded by : A McGowan

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	A revised Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	EK/DW/

SMc

	7.1


	A full electrical survey and PAT testing to be conducted for the entire building with remedial / investment work being done where necessary – Bill Mackintosh to speak with Danny Russell re this.

	BM

	16.1
	The Secretary advised that he has recently received a document from the R&A on the subject of slow play which he will read and bring back any suggestions to the next committee meeting.


	SG

	
	
	

	
	
	


	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 07
As at 31st May 2016
Bank 

Current Account

£9,395.00
Subs Account

£12,000.00
Net Position

£21,395.00
Due to Suppliers

£10,076.98
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£53,744.75
Purchases

24,339.16
Opening Stock

 5,199.18
Closing stock

 5,378.00
£24,160.34
£29,584.41
Gross Margin

55.05%
Wages

-£18,352.10
Outturn Profit YTD

£11,232.31
Net Margin

20.90%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £9,902.50
	Noting

	4.3
	The Bank account is running well with little use of the overdraft facility, indeed, the overdraft facility has been renewed by the Bank without any issue – this overdraft is seen as an “in case of need facility” and provides the golf club with greater financial flexibility. 

All creditors are up to date. The Honorary Treasurer advised that work continues to chase the non-payers of both annual subscriptions (6) and also the levy payment (16) – he will continue to provide an update on this at future committee meetings.
The Honorary Treasurer also confirmed that the Golf Club Insurance Policy has also been renewed for a further year.


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	1) The Linlithgowshire Spring Handicap competitions were held on Saturday 14th May; the 1st Class at Uphall was won by Deer Park's Phil Broadley, Uphall's Ray Wilson was 2nd with Josh Renwick 6th & Andy Stevenson 7th.  The 2nd Class at Greenburn was won by T Wallace of Dundas Parks, Jed Shirley was 4th & Bill Carlyon 6th while the 3rd Class at Dundas Parks was won by the host club's George Barker; Eric Brown was Uphall's best finisher in 6th.

 

2) The Seniors County Championship at Pumpherston was won by John Ralston of Shotts with a 71 scratch.  Kenny Rees & Davy Meldrum were 1st & 2nd net in the 60-69 age group while our team of Joe McManus, Davy Meldrum, Davy Pace & Alan McGowan won the team Championship.

 

3) The Cameron Bowl on Sunday 29th May was won by Stuart McLaren from Bruntsfield Links with a 4-under par 65; the handicap section was won by Uphall's Davy Pace with 68-5=63.  We had a terrific entry of 177 which is the highest we've ever had for an Open; my thanks to Gordon Law for all his help on the day and also Bill Mackintosh for his assistance with the scorecards.

 

4) The Invitation Silloth was won by Derek Lamb & Chris Boyle (Bathgate) with the Keydraw Classic won by Kenny McKinnon & Paul Devlin.  Thanks for their help on the day go to Gordon Law, Evelyn Rogers, Peter MacMillan, Stephen Henry & Margaret Brown.

 

5) Our Summer League team are having a disappointing season, so far we have won 1 game, drawn 1 and lost 4; given other commitments we are struggling to get our best team out each Friday night.

 

6) The Courier Trophy starts on Tuesday 28th June at Bathgate; we are playing Linlithgow in the 1st round with the quarter-finals scheduled for Thursday 30th June and the semi-final & final on Sunday 3rd July.  It would be appreciated by the team if the members provided some support for this tournament.

 

7) The Club Championship qualifying takes place this weekend (18th & 19th June) with matchplay running through the week until the finals day on Saturday 25th June.  Entries for this are encouraging and hopefully the weather is kind to us and the members have an enjoyable Championship week.

 

8) There have been a few issues with Matchplay ties not being played with one tie in particular needed my intervention with a dispute arising between 2 pairings.  We will revisit the rules for this before next season as the current system with the challenge sheet is not really working and we need to get clear rules in place to stop situations arising such as this.  I will continue to insist on no extensions beyond the stipulated dates for the rest of the season as it is imperative that these do not fall behind schedule, hopefully we can come up with an improved system for next year.

 


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

The greens have been sprayed with liquid fertiliser, fungicide and soil improver. They have also been verti-cut on two occasions.
The tees have had granular fertiliser applied.

The worn areas in the 3rd Green swale were re-turfed with granular fertiliser applied to this and the swale at the 14th and also the grass bunkers at the 2nd and 11th holes.

Weed killer was applied to areas around the clubhouse and putting green area with growth regulator being applied to the banking on the 3rd and the 15th tee area.

Various worn areas throughout the course were patched with soil and seed.

Thanks to Bill Carylon for his help with various tasks, also thanks to Dave Meldrum for painting the bridge at the clubhouse road and also thanks to Ian Wemyss for his continued support with the planting out of the hanging baskets and plants around the clubhouse.

FUTURE WORK
The greens will be sprayed with liquid fertiliser and soil improver as part of the feeding programme, and also with fungicide to prevent disease and growth regulator to control growth rates.
The greens will be verti-cut and the tees and fairways will be patched with soil and seed.

Various areas on the course will be sprayed with weed killer.


	Noting

  Noting



	6.2


	MACHINERY
The club has purchased two Eclipse 322 mowers, and we are now considering maintenance options for these.
The newer Fairway 305 has had repairs to various rollers and had filters replaced

STAFFING
n/a

	Noting




	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-
· Main Lounge – Ceiling lights out, Top Door emergency light out, Steps Emergency light out, new dimmer switch required in bar.
· Ladies Locker Room – Shower not working, Emergency light out, outside door not closing properly.

· Outside – left front of building 3 floodlights out, back of building shop end 2 lights out, front door light out, archway 3 lights out, and main back door in need of repair.

· PAT testing due – this will be raised with Danny Russell along with all of the above electrical repairs.
	   DW/SMc

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	The Junior Convenor submitted a report to advise that the juniors have completed their Championship qualifier and the draw has been posted for the matchplay.

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	Gents Senior League results:-

· 19th May – Greenburn 1 – Uphall 3
· 2nd June – Uphall 1.5 – Pumpherston 2.5

· 9th June – Dundas Park 3.5 – Uphall 0.5

The next tie is scheduled for 23rd June versus Deer Park.

Gents Senior Open has generated 118 entries so far.


	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	Unfortunately the Ladies Greensome had to be cancelled as only 15 pairs had entered; the feeling is that the date may have clashed with other events so consideration is to be given to changing this to a midweek event in the future.

	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month we have seen the following movement in membership numbers (Resignations, 4 Full, 1 PAYG, 5 Junior, 2 five day, New Members, 1 Senior, 3 Intermediate, 1 Full, 1 Junior and 2 PAYG)

	Noting

	12.0


	Scottish Golf Business Plan

	

	12.1
	Disciplines adopted and used as the basis for committee meetings.  

	BM/SG

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	A continuing dialog is being maintained with Gordon MacGregor our caterer.
It is accepted that there will be a period of time needed for Gordon and his team to become familiar with the layout and the needs and wants of the membership, but it is hoped that the members will support this initiative going forward. Early indications are positive with increasing numbers using the catering service
The recent Dine and Dance was a great success and a further event is being planned for July
	SG/BM

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	New sponsorship Bins should be in place on the golf course soon, watch this space for details.
	BM/GL


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1

	Nothing further to report.

	noting


	16.0


	AOCB


	

	
	· A communication was received from Dave Meldrum in connection with some revised photography/drone footage of the golf course. This matter was discussed and it was concluded that this is not something we are considering at the moment. We have reached an agreement with our web developer to do some photography work, and it is felt that the existing drone footage on the web site is sufficient for our needs at this time. The Secretary will reply to Mr Meldrum and thank him for his suggestion.
· A discussion took place regarding the priority of play on the golf course, in particular the 1st and 2nd fairways – it was agreed that standard golf practice is that the group who are furthest on the golf course should have right of way.
· This then produced a discussion around the pace of play on the golf course and it was agreed to conduct another “timed” experiment to see if we can help this. The Secretary also advised that he has recently received a document from the R&A on the subject of slow play which he will read and bring back any suggestions to the next committee meeting.

· A member has asked if we can allow play from the Medal tees during bounce games – the committee discussed this suggestion but came to the conclusion that there are several reasons to preserve the Medal Tees for competition play only and that the status quo would remain.

· The Honorary Treasurer advised that the Sky contract has been renewed with a modest increase in premium.

	noting


	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1
	The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 12th July 2016 @ 6pm

	noting

	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	E Kennedy
	04
	04
	100%

	A Stevenson
	02
	04
	50%

	B Mackintosh
	04
	04
	100%

	S Grady
	04
	04
	100%

	G Law
	04
	04
	100%

	D Watson
	03
	04
	75%

	P MacMillan
	02
	04
	50%

	A Brotherston
	04
	04
	100%

	S Henry
	03
	04
	75%

	A McGowan
	03
	04
	75%

	M Brown
	04
	04
	100%

	S McKinnon
	03
	04
	75%


